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Environmental/Shade Tree Commission 
Regular Meeting 

Wednesday, February 9, 2010 
6:30 pm 

25 Neptune Blvd, Room B-11 
Neptune, NJ 07753 

 

Attendance: 
Present:   Richard Ambrosio, Chairperson 
   Joseph W. Halifko 
   James Shanahan 
   Maryann Boyne 
   Michael Donovan 
   Ray Rummel 
    Jerry Meyer 
   Peter Longo “Alt” 
 
Absent:  Denise Summers 
   Carmen Seaman alt 1 

 
Opening: 
 Meeting called to order at 6:30 by Richard Ambrosio. 
 
Reorganization: 

Election of Chair Person 
 Nomination made by Jerry Meyer, second by Michael Donovan and passed to elect 

Richard Ambrosio as Chairperson. 
 
Election of Vice Chairperson 
 Nomination made by Michael Donovan, second by Joseph Halifko and passed to elect 

James Shanahan as Vice Chairperson. 
 
2011 Meeting Dates: 
 Regular meeting dates for 2011 are approved. An advertisement will be placed in the 

Asbury Park Press and New Coaster.  
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Discussion: 

Community Forestry Management Plan: 
 Commission received a letter from the Community Forestry Program approving the 

2007-2011 CFMP. 
 
Core Training: 
 Richard Ambrosio requested any member interested in Core Training contact 

Secretary, Dawn Crozier to attend training on April 2, 2011. 
 
Shade Tree Federation Membership Renewal:  
 Commission will not renew membership this year. 
 
Storm Water Management Plan: 
 Richard Ambrosio discussed the proposed changes to the Storm Water Management 

Plan Ordiance regarding private storm drain inlet retrofitting 
 
Meeting adjoined at 6:52 pm. 
 Minutes submitted by Dawn Crozier, Secretary.  


